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Vice President for Academic Affairs
On behalf of the Academic Affairs administration, I congratulate the Faculty Senate for a year of accomplishment and success.  The level of academic professionalism over the past three years of association with the Senate has been outstanding.  I trust that the faculty will continue to support the Senate as its organized administrative voice.
Academic Affairs has taken a more direct role to implement changes in the Academic Advising process.  As part of the “Increasing Retention and Graduation Rate” goal, Each College will administer the academic advising for students in their respective college.  Beginning Saturday, May 2, 2009, at 9:00 A.M., those students who have been admitted to the university will take part in early advising and registration.  An additional session will be held on Tuesday, May 5th, at 4:30 P.M.  Special thanks to faculty who are advising during these sessions.   
Summer Advising Program that has traditionally advised students has been altered.  Colleges will have designated days during the summer to conduct academic advising and registration in the college setting.  Hopefully new students will identify more with their college and the academic department of their major under the new format for advising. This is a step for promoting retention through early association with faculty and advisors.
The Graduate Education Task Group met on Wednesday to review objectives and to receive updates.  The discussion let to the notion of seeking graduate certificates rather than masters in some areas.  The group will continue to move forward during the summer.
Academic Learning Task Group will meet today to discuss the success of the English Lab and plans for a Math Laboratory.  Implications for the new state standards for will also be discussed as it relates to English and math.
Promotion, tenure, retention, and sabbatical recommendations have been forwarded to President Carter.  Academic Affairs has received responses to all recommendations and the faculty is being notified of the action taken.
Library Books do not fall under the requirement for disposal as other state agencies.  Therefore, it is up to the university as to the means for disposing library books that are not to be kept for circulation.  Academic departments are urged to continue to review related holdings.
Early Registration for Athletes – The request for consideration for early registration for athletes was taken under consideration by the vice president for academic affairs.  Under the revised procedures for advising and registration, the need is not necessary.  Athletes and other students who make significant contributions to promote WVSU will be able to be advised and register upon being admitted to the university.  Coaches will be encouraged to have current students to have financial aid and advising completed early.  They can then follow the same process as soon as possible for accommodations needed for practices.
Academic Affairs Vice President Open Discussion – There will be an open discussion session with the vice president for academic affairs on Tuesday, May 5th. 

 The session will be held in the Thomas Cabbell Science Auditorium in Hamblin Hall from 12:00 to 1:25 P.M.  Academic plans and strategies will be presented. 
